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Update from Scrutiny Chairman to Cabinet:  8 december 2015
This report provides an update from the following scrutiny meetings:
Great Yarmouth and Waveney Joint Health Scrutiny Committee – 13 November 2015
Scrutiny Committee – 26 November 2015
Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee – 3 December 2015

Great Yarmouth and Waveney Joint Health Scrutiny Committee – 13 November 2015
1. The Great Yarmouth and Waveney Joint Health Scrutiny Committee met on 13 November 2015, when it considered and made recommendations in respect of two consultations:  one on GP practice premises in Gorleston and Bradwell; and the other on the ‘Shape of the System’ consultation.  The Joint Committee commended the Great Yarmouth and Waveney Clinical Commissioning Group (GY&W CCG) on the thoroughness of its consultations, with the Joint Committee and with the general public, and recommended that GY&W CCG continue to engage with all the stakeholders.
Consultation on GP practice premises in Gorleston and Bradwell
1. The Joint Committee noted that GY&W CCG will engage further with NHS England and will refer to the Committee’s endorsement of the CCG’s recommendation.  The Joint Committee will undertake its final consideration of this matter at its meeting on 22 January 2016, by which time NHS England will have made its decision in response to the CCG’s recommendations.
‘Shape of the System’ consultation
1. The Joint Committee reiterated its earlier recommendation that GY&W CCG give assurance that the new provision will be in place before closure of community hospital beds.  The Joint Committee informed the CCG that it does not intend to make a report to the Secretary of State under Section 23 (9) of the 2013 Regulations.
1. In addition, the Joint Committee noted an assurance from GY&W CCG that the new model of integrated care in the community will be tailored to each locality and will not be imposed before the new arrangements are in place.
1. The minutes of the Joint Health Scrutiny Committee are due to be confirmed on 22 January 2016.
Scrutiny Committee – 26 November 2015
1. The Scrutiny Committee met on 26 November 2015.  It considered a report at Agenda Item 5, setting out information to assist in the scrutiny of the County Council’s budget setting process for 2016/17.  The report provided information about the current financial position of the County Council and outlined the process and proposals that had been developed to set the budget for 2016/17.  
1. In addition, the following documents were tabled at the meeting:  Budget Scrutiny Committee – Additional Information; and Supplier Spend >£1m during 2014/15.
1. The Committee had an opportunity to ask questions of Cabinet Members and officers with regard to the following topics:
Corporate
· What is the impact of the national economic situation upon the County Council’s budget?
· What is the forecast budget gap for 2016/17 and 2017/18?
· What assumptions about levels of funding and financial pressures have been relied upon in this forecast?
· What proportion of the Council’s budget is spent on external contracts, and how are these contracts managed to ensure costs are controlled and the Council is supporting the local economy? 
· What is the current position of the County Council’s reserves and what plans are in place for use of reserves in 2016/17 and 2017/18? 
· What consultation is taking place on the development of budget proposals for 2016/17 and 2017/18?
· What is the capital programme for 2016-2019?
In relation to each service area:
· What is the current budget, how is this allocated across the Directorate and what is the forecast for 2015/16? 
· What budget pressures currently exist for this service and how are these anticipated to change over the next two years?
· What options are available to ensure the Council can set a balanced budget for 2016/17 and 2017/18? 
· What are the uncertainties/risks associated with these options, including risk to the delivery of the Council’s statutory responsibilities and the ability to provide sustainable services?
1. The Committee agreed:
1. To recommend that, following the announcement of the Chancellor of the Exchequer’s Spending Review on 25 November, the Cabinet gives full consideration to raising a 2% precept to fund social care.
1. To recommend that the Cabinet enlists the support of other local authorities to campaign for funding from central government to meet the additional costs associated with Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards.
1. To recommend to the Cabinet Member for Finance and the Director of Resource Management, in the light of the social and economic value created, and the reliance upon the voluntary and community sector for the Council’s overarching strategy, that the proposals relating to reductions in grants to libraries, arts, culture, sports and the voluntary and community sector should be reconsidered and funds found from reserves to negate the proposed savings.
1. To recommend to the Leader of the Council, the Cabinet Member for Finance and the Director of Resource Management that the following information should be included as part of the report to the Cabinet on 26 January 2016:-
i. an outline of the vision for the Council and the strategy to achieve it upon which the budget proposals have been based;
ii. a full list of grants paid to voluntary and community sector organisations in 2015/16, and any grant reductions proposed for these organisations in 2016/17 and 2017/18;
iii. an Appendix providing brief statements from voluntary and community sector organisations explaining the impact the proposed grant cuts would have on them;
iv. an indication of the extent to which the assumptions underlying the proposed budget are considered optimistic or pessimistic;
v. details of income from all wholly owned and joint venture companies;
vi. details of income generated from the clawback from BT through the broadband roll-out;
vii. the schedule of figures forecast for reserves and actual balance of reserves for the years 2011/12 to date;  
viii. an Appendix providing brief statements from each of the District and Borough councils in Suffolk giving their comments on the potential impact of the County Council’s proposals from their perspective, and whether the budget proposals will result in cost-shunting.
ix. Clear indication of budget changes for each distinct service area, so that each part of a Directorate’s responsibility is identifiable within the report. 
1. To recommend to the Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport that changes should not be made to Councillors’ Highways Budgets unless, and until, the improvements in working arrangements in the area offices and delivery of the highways contract outlined to the Scrutiny Committee on 29 October 2015 are in place.


1. To agree that, for the budget scrutiny exercise in November 2016:
i. evidence should be requested which demonstrates how the County Council has worked with the District and Borough Councils in the development of budget proposals, to avoid potential cost-shunting;
ii. evidence should be requested which demonstrates how the voluntary and community sector have been involved in the development of budget proposals;
iii. consideration should be given to the way in which the report is set out, to ensure that Directorate responsibilities can be clearly identified;
iv. evidence should be requested to show how the budget safeguards Suffolk’s rural communities;
v. the actual budget, against which the saving is proposed, should be clearly shown.
vi. a schedule of figures forecast for reserves and actual balance of reserves for the years 2011/12 to date should be included;  
vii. details of the budget spend in 2011/12 and current spend should be included; 
viii. a breakdown of contracts over £1m spend, across directorates, should be included;
ix. details of past capital spend should be included, so the Committee can see how the Council fares at spending its capital budget;
x. the Committee should give greater focus to understanding the potential impact of the proposals;
xi. evidence should be given to explain the modelling process used to arrive at budget decisions.
1. To request information bulletin items on the following for the 10 February 2016 Scrutiny meeting: 
· details of the Safe Routes to School work and who is involved in this;
· a comprehensive list of capital projects for highways;
· details of proposals for funding of drainage improvement works;
· details of how data on Park and Ride usage has been gathered and over what period;
· data to demonstrate the prevalence of hate crime in Suffolk.
1. To request information bulletin items on the following;
7. on a quarterly basis, information about how the County Council is working to engage with and support Suffolk’s voluntary and community sector and to encourage volunteering;
7. in six months’ time, data to show trends in numbers of Looked after Children and unaccompanied child asylum seekers in Suffolk.
1. To draw the Cabinet’s attention to the planning obligation relating to the future of the Martlesham Park and Ride site, and potential costs associated with this.
1. To express deep disappointment that the Scrutiny Committee’s recommendation of July 2014 to appoint a Non-Executive Director to the Contract Management Board has yet to be actioned.
9. The minutes of the Scrutiny Committee meeting are due to be confirmed on 10 February 2016.

Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee – 3 December 2015
1. The Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee met on 3 December 2015 and considered:  teaching and leadership workforce management;  and schools admission planning and appeals.
1. The minutes of the Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee meeting are due to be confirmed at a meeting on 2 March 2016.
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